Feature Focus Guide: Sales and Tip Distribution

Core Product: Aloha Table Service Last Updated: June 14, 2024

Contents

About Sales and Tip Distribution	4
Configuring Sales and Tip Distribution	8
Providing the ability to manage teams and distribute sales and tips from FOH	9
Providing access to sales and tip distribution function and report from the BOH	10
Establishing days available when performing sales and tip distribution from the BOH	11
Defining the minutes after clock out an employee is eligible for automatic distribution	12
Creating a job code with team Service Capabilities	13
Creating a sales and tip distribution disclaimer for employees	15
Displaying an acknowledgment message at clock in	17
Refreshing the data	19
Using Sales and Tip Distribution	20
Managing teams	21
Performing sales and tip distribution	33
Checking out and declaring tips at clock out	45
Reporting Sales and Tip Distribution	47
Running the employee daily sales and tip distribution report	47
Viewing team sales using the server sales report	51
Viewing sales and tip distribution activity using BOH audit report	54
Troubleshooting Sales and Tip Distribution	57



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix – Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions

Copyright and Trademark Information

The products described in this document are proprietary works of NCR Voyix.

NCR Voyix is a registered trademark of NCR Voyix.

Aloha is a registered trademark of NCR Voyix.

Microsoft and Windows are registered trademarks of Microsoft Corporation in the United States and/or other countries.

All other trademarks are the property of their respective owners.

It is the policy of NCR Voyix to improve products as technology, components, software, and firmware become available. NCR Voyix, therefore, reserves the right to change specifications without prior notice.

Not all features, functions and operations described herein are available in all parts of the world. In some instances, photographs are of equipment prototypes; therefore, before using this document, consult with your NCR Voyix representative or NCR Voyix office for the most current information.

© 2024 NCR Voyix Atlanta Georgia USA www.ncrvoyix.com All Rights Reserved



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix — Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions

Revision Record

Date	Version #	Description
Prior to 01/20/2023	v5.3.2+	Renamed and enhanced Team Tip Distribution to become Tip and Sales Distribution.
	v14.1	Renamed and enhanced Tip and Sales Distribution to Sales and Tip Distribution with added FOH capability.
	v14.2	The clock in acknowledgment screen now includes sales, credit card tips, gratuity, and wage gratuity adjustments on the FOH during clock in. Added the ability to run the Sales and Tip Distribution report from a menu option in the BOH.
01/20/2023		Converted the document to use new templates. Updated the front cover and back page to reflect new NCR branding.
06/14/2024		Updated document to reflect NCR Voyix branding.



About Sales and Tip Distribution

Sales and Tip Distribution at a Glance		
Core Product	Aloha Table Service	
Complementary Products	No	
Separate License Required?	No	
Other References	Aloha Table Service Manager Guide, Aloha Table Service Reference Guide, Aloha Table Service Report Guide, Tip Declaration Feature Focus Guide, Custom Checkout Feature Focus Guide, Tip Share Distribution Feature Focus Guide	

Sales and Tip Distribution (formerly known as Tip and Sales Distribution and Team Tip Distribution) enables you to distribute sales and tips among all employees who work in cooperation with each other as a team to provide service. You can configure it so that only one person on a team can access and modify the check, or every person on a team can access and modify the check. This Aloha[®] Table Service feature also benefits restaurants with multiple bartenders working the same shift, and to-go environments with multiple order entry personnel.

SCENARIO: LARGE PARTIES A large party arrives at your restaurant for a birthday celebration. The manager pulls several tables together and assigns three servers to work the table. As soon as a server starts a table (creates the check), the manager creates a check team consisting of the three servers. The job code under which the servers log in determines who owns the sales and financial responsibility of the check; however, the system performs an automatic even distribution of the sales responsibility and tip to each member on the team when a team member closes the check. A manager can then use the Back-of-House (BOH) distribution function to redistribute the sales and tip using varying percentages, if desired and if current day is enabled for this function, or wait until the next business day to do the redistribution.

SCENARIO: TEAM SERVICE ENVIRONMENTS Your restaurant works in a team service environment where the servers work in cooperation with each other to provide service throughout a shift. Each member of the team can access a team check, make changes, and close the check. The manager creates several shift teams consisting of the employees on each team. The job code under which the employees log in determines who owns the sales and financial responsibility of each team check; however, the system performs an automatic even distribution of the sales responsibility and tip to each employee on the team when a team member closes a check. A manager can then use the BOH distribution function to redistribute the sales and tip using varying percentages, if desired and if current day is enabled for this function, or wait until the next business day to do the redistribution.

SCENARIO: BARTENDERS Your bartenders work together in a team service environment. Each bartender can access any tab, add drinks, and tender and close the tab when the guest is ready to leave. The manager creates a shift team consisting of the bartenders scheduled to work the shift. The job code under which the bartenders log in determines who owns the sales and financial responsibility of



each tab; however, the system performs an automatic even distribution of the sales responsibility and tip to each bartender on the team when a team member closes a tab. A manager can then use the BOH distribution function to redistribute the sales and tip using varying percentages, if desired and if current day is enabled for this function, or wait until the next business day to do the redistribution.

SCENARIO: TOGO COUNTERS Your restaurant provides a "to go" counter, where guests call ahead, place an order, and pick it up at a designated time. You have two employees working this counter, one to take orders and one to assemble and bag the orders in preparation for the guest. The manager creates a shift team consisting of the employees scheduled to work the shift. The job code under which the employees log in determines who owns the sales and financial responsibility of each check; however, the system performs an automatic even distribution of the sales responsibility and tip to each employee on the team when a team member closes a check. A manager can then use the BOH distribution function to redistribute the sales and tip using varying percentages, if desired and if current day is enabled for this function, or wait until the next business day to do the redistribution.

How does the system know to whom to distribute the sales and tips?

Managers create teams of employees who work in cooperation with each other to provide service. The team can be a group of employees who work an entire shift together (shift team), or a group of employees who work a single table together (check team). If a restaurant uses a labor scheduler, such as the basic labor scheduler available within the Aloha Point-of-Sale (POS) system or Back Office (NBO), a manager can create a shift team before the required employees clock in; however, an employee must either be scheduled to work or already on the clock for a manager to add them to a team. A server must have already started a table (created a check) before a manager can create a check team.

Tip

Only employees with order entry capability appear in the selection list when you create teams.

Once you create a team, the system offers the flexibility of adding or removing employees from the team, as needed. You can configure the system so that only one person on a team, or multiple people on a team, can access and modify a team check.

• All employees assigned to a team must clock in using a job code with order entry capability, and if an employee on the team other than the employee who starts the check needs the ability to



access and modify a team check, that employee must clock in using a job code with 'team service get check' capabilities.

Tip

If you also use tip-share pools, if one member of the team logs in under a job code configured to contribute to a tip-share pool, all employees on the team must log in with a job code configured to contribute to a tip-share pool. Refer to the Tip Share Distribution Feature Focus Guide.

- As soon as a member of the team closes a team check, the system performs an automatic equal distribution of the sales and tip to each employee on the team. If only the employee who starts the check can access and make changes to the check, the financial responsibility remains with that employee; however, if each employee on the team can access and make changes to a team check, how you configure the job code for "team service get check" capability determines who has financial ownership.
- It is common for an employee on a team to clock out before the team closes all team checks for which that employee also provided service. A team member who assists with a check may receive a share of the sales and tip if (1) the team member is on the clock at some point during the life cycle of the check, and (2) a team member closes the team check within the 'grace period' allowed after clocking out that allows an employee to be included in the sales and tip distribution. For example, Nick opens a check at 5:30 p.m. Elliot assists a team by entering orders and serving food. Elliot clocks out at 7:05 p.m., and the check is still open. Nick closes the check at 7:15 p.m. By configuring the system to allow 15 minutes after an employee clocks out for an employee to be included in the distribution for team checks still open, Elliot is rewarded for his service.
- As a best practice and if at all possible, it is best if the distribution of the sales and tip for each check is how you want it before your employees clock out and declare their tips for the day. This reduces the number of corrections to declared tips that have to be done later using the Edit Punches function.

How does the sales and tip distribution occur?

The actual sales and tip distribution can occur using several methods:

• Automatically, when you close a check serviced by a shift or check team. The system distributes the sales and tips equally among the employees on the team. You can manually redistribute the check later, if needed. If you reopen a team check, any adjustments, such as voids and item additions, cause the system to redistribute the sales and tip upon close of the check, based on the new amounts.



- Manually, from the Front-of-House (FOH). You can perform redistribution from the FOH for the current day only, as many times as needed. The system distributes the checks equally among the employees on the team.
- Manually, from the BOH. Depending on the configuration, you can perform redistribution from the BOH for both current and previous days, or only for previous days, as many times as needed until the payroll end date. You can stipulate to do the redistribution by a designated percentage or equally among all employees on the team. When you redistribute a check on the next business day or after an employee on the team has already clocked out, the system corrects the reported sales and tip amounts, but you need to access Edit Punches to change the declared tips for each employee on the team.

How does each employee receive notification of their sales and tips?

The employee checkout report reflects the total sales, charge tips, gratuity, and tip-share contribution for both team sales and individual employee sales, making the employee aware of sales received by working in cooperation with a team to provide service, if any.

The check out report provides the exact amount of sales allocated to the employee for payroll and tax purposes, as well as the amount of charge tips and gratuities. If the employee contributes to a tip-share pool, the system shows the tip-share contribution for the employee based on the most current distribution of sales; all of which assist employees in the most accurate tip declaration, as well as more accurate reporting of tippable sales.

Additionally, the system allows a manager to redistribute the sales and tips for checks already distributed while providing notification to both manager and employee of the adjustments. When an employee checks out or clocks out, the employee checkout report and the tip declaration screen reflect the appropriate distribution of sales and tips for that employee. It is possible to print a disclaimer on the bottom of both the checkout report and the clock-out chit alerting the employee that the information is subject to change if redistribution occurs.

If redistribution occurs after an end of day, it is also possible for an acknowledgment to appear at clock in on the next business day for any employee who worked on the team check, letting them know of the redistribution and prompting for approval.



Configuring Sales and Tip Distribution

This section details the configuration requirements within Aloha Manager and Aloha Configuration Center (CFC) for Sales and Tip Distribution. If you are an experienced user, refer to Procedures at a Glance for abbreviated steps. If you prefer more detail, continue reading this document.

Sales and Tip Distribution Procedures at a Glance:

If you are viewing this document using Adobe Acrobat Reader, click each link for detailed information regarding the task.

1.	Access Maintenance > Labor > Pos Access Levels to provide an employee, such as a manager, with the access to manage teams and distribute sales and tips from the FOH. See <u>page 9</u> .
2.	Access Maintenance > Labor > Security Roles to provide an employee, such as a manager, a sufficient security role to access and run the Sales and Tip Distribution function from the BOH, as well as the report that is available from the Reports menu. See <u>page 10</u> .
3.	Access Maintenance > Business > Store to establish whether you allow the sales and tip distribution for checks from previous days, checks from the current day, or checks from both, when using the BOH Sales and Tip Distribution function. See <u>page 11</u> .
4.	Access Maintenance > Business > Store > Store Settings tab > Labor group > 'Clock In/Out' group bar to define a 'grace period' after clocking out that allows an employee who assisted the team to be included in the sales and tip distribution. See <u>page 12</u> .
5.	Access Maintenance > Labor > Jobcodes to configure a job code with team service capabilities, if your environment requires that each member of a team access and modify the check for a table they are serving in cooperation with each other. This is not required if only the team member who starts the check will add items and close the check. See <u>page 13</u> .
6.	Access Maintenance > Messaging > Guest Check Message to create a sales and tip disclaimer message and then access Maintenance > Business > Store > Store Settings tab > Report Printing group to print the disclaimer on the employee checkout report and access Maintenance > Labor > Jobcodes > Financial tab to print the disclaimer on the clock-out chit. See page 15.
7.	Access Maintenance > Messaging > Clock In Message to create an acknowledgment message to appear at clock in and alert an employee of any sales and tip adjustments. Access Maintenance > Labor > Jobcodes to enable the acknowledgment to appear at clock in on the next business day, by job code. See <u>page 17</u> .
8.	Access Utilities > POS > Refresh POS & All Installed Products to refresh your POS system. See page 19.

NCR V©YIX

Providing the ability to manage teams and distribute sales and tips from FOH

The Aloha POS system allows you to provide an employee, such as a manager, with the access to manage teams and distribute sales and tips from the FOH. Once you configure the access level, two new buttons appear on the second page of the FOH Special Functions > Financial screen: Manage Sales and Tip Distribution Teams and Sales and Tip Distribution. The system distributes sales and tips automatically when you close a check, based on the employees assigned to the shift or check team that serviced it, but you can use the FOH Sales and Tip Distribution button to manually redistribute the sales and tips again before end of day, if needed. The FOH distribution allows only for equal distribution among the employees on the shift or check team. If you need to delegate different distribution percentages per employee, you can use the BOH distribution function, if distribution for current day is enabled, or wait until after end of day to perform the redistribution using the BOH distribution function.

E Note

Only employees who log in under a job code with the ability to perform order entry appear in the list when a manager creates a shift or check team.

To provide the ability to manage teams and distribute sales and tips from the FOH:

- 1. Select Maintenance > Labor > Pos Access Levels.
- 2. Select an access level, such as Manager, from the drop-down list.

POS Access Level: 2 Day Mgr		-
Access Level		
Approve manual Aloha Loyalty card number	V	-
Approve Aloha Loyalty card assignment	v	
Approve Aloha Loyalty member lookup		
🜃 Apply tax exempt		
Restricted tender group for this access level	None	-
🜃 Override maximum number of refills		
Assign price change		
🜃 Edit event tax		
🜃 Approve Family Style meals		
Override split check limits		
Edit price change events	V	
Override EMV verifications		
🜃 Distribute Sales and Tips	✓	
🔞 Manage Sales and Tip Distribution Teams		

Figure 1 Access Level Tab - Financial Group Bar

3. Under the 'Financial' group bar, select **Distribute Sales and Tips** so that an employee assigned to this access level can manually distribute sales and tips from the FOH.



- 4. Select **Manage Sales and Tip Distribution Teams** so that an employee assigned to this access level can manage shift and check teams for the automatic distribution of sales and tips.
- 5. Click Save.
- 6. Repeat this **procedure** for each access level requiring the ability to perform sales and tip distribution functions from the FOH.
- 7. Exit the **Pos Access Levels** function.

Providing access to sales and tip distribution function and report from the BOH

You must have a sufficient security role to access and run the Sales and Tip Distribution function from the BOH, as well as the report that is available from the Reports menu. If your security role does not include this access, the menu options do not appear when you log in to the BOH. Once your security role has access, you can distribute sales and tips using Functions > Sales and Tip Distribution and run the report from Reports > Aloha Point-of-Sale > Employee > Sales and Tip Distribution. You can also run the report while you are in the Sales and Tip Distribution function by selecting a date and clicking Print Report on the Tip and Sales Distribution screen.

To provide access to the Sales and Tip Distribution function and report from the BOH:

- 1. Select Maintenance > Labor > Security Roles.
- 2. Select the **security role** to which you want to allow access to the BOH Sales and Tip Distribution functions.



3. Select the **POS** tab.

Figure 2 Security Roles - POS Tab



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix – Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions

- 4. Under the 'File > Functions' group bar, click **View** for Sales and Tip Distribution, to allow an employee with this security role to distribute sales and tips from the BOH using Functions > Sales and Tip Distribution.
- 5. Under the 'Reports > Employee' group bar, click View for Sales and Tip Distribution to allow an employee with the appropriate access to view the report from the BOH, external to running the distribution function, using Reports > Aloha Point-of-Sale > Employee > Sales and Tip Distribution.
- 6. Click Save.
- 7. Repeat this **procedure** for any other security roles requiring access to the Sales and Tip Distribution functions from the BOH.
- 8. Exit the Security Roles function.

Establishing days available when performing sales and tip distribution from the BOH

You must establish whether you allow the sales and tip distribution for checks from previous days, checks from the current day, or checks from both, when using the BOH Sales and Tip Distribution function.

To establish the days available when performing sales and tip distribution from the BOH:

- 1. Select Maintenance > Business > Store.
- 2. Select the **Store Settings** tab.
- 3. Select the **Security** group located at the bottom of the screen.

Store: 1 Aloha Cafe	•
ocation Information Licensing Custom Store Settings Aloha Manager	
Restrictions	
I Allow refund orders by access level	
00 Restrict open items by access level	
Minimum open item amount	0.01
Maximum open item amount	1000.00
Maximum check amount	0.00
Maximum number of items on a check	1000 👻
🕼 'Clear' removes all (un)ordered items	
Limit the time that items can be cleared before ordering	
Limit the time that items can be voided after ordering	
10 Disable split items	
Limit the time on check activity after a split check	
Number of seconds	30
Limit the number of split check functions after the first check print	
Number of split check functions	2
Allow checks with comps, promotions and/or tax exempt items to be split	✓
🔯 Enable Adjust Payments button	\checkmark
🛂 Disable Tax Exempt	
Cannot move payment types	
Day range to perform sales and tip distribution	Previous days 🔽
Disable petty cash accounts	Previous days
1 1 No gift certificate numbers	Current
IN Doctrict chockout from quoups with open chocks	Current and previous days

Figure 3 Store Settings Tab - Security Group



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix – Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions

- 4. Under the 'Restrictions' group bar, select **Previous days**, **Current**, or **Current and previous days** from the 'Day range to perform sales and tip distribution' drop-down list. This controls the dates that appear in the 'Select Date of Business' list box when you run the Sales and Tip Distribution Function from the BOH.
- 5. Click **Save** and exit the **Store** function.

Defining the minutes after clock out an employee is eligible for automatic distribution

It is common for an employee on a team to clock out before the team closes a check for which the employee provided service. Define a 'grace period' within which you must close a team service check for a team member who assisted the team but has clocked out to still be eligible for automatic distribution of the sales and tips. For example, Nick opens a check at 5:30 p.m. Elliot assists a team by entering orders and serving food. Elliot clocks out at 7:00 p.m., and the check remains open. Nick closes the check at 7:15 p.m. By configuring a 15 minute grace period after clocking out, Elliot is rewarded for his service.

To define the number of minutes after clocking out an employee is still eligible for automatic distribution of sales and tips:

- 1. Select Maintenance > Business > Store.
- 2. Select the **Store Settings** tab.

Store		
Store: 10 Aloha Café		-
ocation Information Licensing Custom Store Settings Aloha Manager		
Clock In/Out		
Enable manager clock-in report from POS terminals	V	
Disable all labor reporting		
FOH Labor report interval minutes	30	•
Print clock-in chit	✓	
Print schedule on clock-out chit		
Clock-in rounding interval	0	
Round clock-in upward after this many minutes	0	
Clock-out rounding interval	0	
Round clock-out downward before this many minutes	0	
No period to date hours on clock-out chit		
Print tip details on clock-out chit		
Print period to date tips		
Number of minutes after clock out employee can earn sales and tips of team open checks	20	
Overtime		
Enable daily overtime		-

Figure 4 Store Settings Tab - Labor Group

- 3. Select the **Labor** group located at the bottom of the screen.
- 4. Under the 'Clock In/Out' group bar, type the number of minutes after a team member clocks out within which you must close an open team check for that team member to still be eligible for automatic distribution of the sales and tips.
- 5. Click **Save** and exit the **Store** function.



Creating a job code with team Service Capabilities

If your environment requires that each member of a team have the ability to access and modify the check for a table they are serving in cooperation with each other, each employee on the team must log in using a job code configured with "team service get check" capabilities. The sales and tip distribution occurs for each employee within the team regardless, but the employees must be configured for "team service" if they need to access a check to add items or tender and close the check.

To configure a job code for "team service get check" capabilities:

- 1. Select Maintenance > Labor > Jobcodes.
- 2. Select an **existing job code** with order entry capability or click **New** to create a new job code.
- 3. If this is a new job code, type a **name** for the job code, such as 'TeamSrv.'
- 4. Type a **description** to help identify the job code, such as 'Team Service Get Chk.'
- 5. Select the **Order Entry** tab.

Jobcodes		
Jobcode: 14 TeamSrv		
Jobcode Order Entry Financial Takeout		
Automatically exit on close check		*
Allow item lookup		
Prompt for order mode		
Contract order mode	None 🔻	
📓 Can start PMS check		
Exclude Takeout employees from checkout restriction		
Team service get check		
📓 🔯 Can view and access all team checks	V	
Limit to labor group	No limit 🔹	
Automatically transfer ownership to	Person closing the check 🔹 💌	
Screens		
🚺 Use floorplan		
Order entry screen	Default to Terminal 🔹	1
Order entry queue	None 💌	1
Screen timeout	0	1
🔯 No default screen		1
Delivery		
Delivery driver		
Delivery dispatcher		
Delivery order taker		
🚺 🌃 Cannot adjust recalled closed checks		-

Figure 5 Job Code with Team Service Get Check

6. Under the 'Team service get check' group bar, select **Can view and access all team checks** to allow an employee logged in under this job code to access and modify any check opened by another employee on their shift or check team.



- Select a **labor group** from the 'Limit to labor group' drop-down list to allow an employee logged in under this job code to only access checks opened by an employee within that labor group, if needed.
- 8. Select **how to handle check ownership** in a team service environment from the 'Automatically transfer ownership to' drop-down list. Check ownership is the assumption of all financial responsibility for that check, as well as all reported sales. Choose 'None,' if you want ownership to remain with the originator of the check. Choose 'Person running get check,' to transfer ownership to the person currently working with the check. Choose 'Person closing the check,' if you want ownership to always belong to the person who tenders and closes the check.

) Tip

When you use job codes configured with "team service get check" capability in conjunction with Sales and Tip Distribution, the system designates financial and sales ownership using the selection in 'Automatically transfer ownership to.' If the employee is part of a team, and the check is a team check, the financial responsibility follows the setting, but the system distributes the sales and tip among the members of the team at check close.

- 9. Click Save.
- 10. Repeat this **procedure** for any other job code requiring team service get check capabilities.
- 11. Exit the **Jobcodes** function.



Creating a sales and tip distribution disclaimer for employees

If you want to warn an employee that their sales and tips are subject to change as a result of further sales and tip distribution, you can configure the system to print a message on their checkout report, their clockout chit, or both.

To create a sales and tip disclaimer message:

- 1. Select Maintenance > Messaging > Guest Check Message.
- Click New and accept the system assigned number or click the ellipsis button (...) next to 'Number' to display the Number Assignment dialog box, from which you can choose an alternate number.

G	Guest Check Message			
	Guest Check Message :	3 SalesTips Disclaimer		
M	essage			
-	Settings		•	
	Number	3	•	
	Name	SalesTips Disclaimer		
-	Header text			
	Line 1			
	Line 2			
	Barcode message	None		
-	Footer text			
	Line 1	***Sales and Tips Disclaimer***		
	Line 2	Sales and Tips are subject to change		
	Line 3	as a result of Sales and Tips Distribution		
	Line 4			
	Line 5			
	Line 6			
	Line 7			
	Line 8			
	Line 9			
	Line 10			
	Line 11			
	Line 12			
	Barcode message	None	•	

Figure 6 Guest Check Message

- 3. Type a name to help identify the message, such as 'SalesTips Disclaimer.'
- 4. Under the 'Footer text' group bar, type the **text** to appear at the bottom of the checkout report or the clock-out chit in 'Line 1' through 'Line 12.'
- 5. Click Save and exit the Guest Check Message function.

To print the disclaimer on employee checkout reports:

- 1. Select Maintenance > Business > Store.
- 2. Select the Store Settings tab.



3. Select the **Report Printing** group located at the bottom of the screen.

Store: 1 Aloha Cafe		-
Location Information Licensing Custom Store Settings Aloha Mar	ager	
🗖 Checkout Reports		
Print only custom employee checkout		
Print only custom drawer checkout		
🖃 General Checkout		
Print zero-amount lines		
Print additional cash calculation section		
Change due detail for non-cash tenders		
Print deposit calculation section		
Print non-cash tenders detail	\checkmark	
Vi Print guest count	✓	
Print check count	✓	
Print number of split checks		
Print true comps applied section		
Va Print true promos applied section		
Print sales and tip distribution disclaimer on employee che	ckout SalesTips Disclaimer	•

Figure 7 Store Settings Tab - Report Printing Group

- 4. Under the 'Checkout Reports General Checkout' group bar, select the **disclaimer message** you created in the Guest Check Message function from the 'Print sales and tip distribution disclaimer on employee checkout' drop-down list.
- 5. Click **Save** and exit the **Store** function.

To print the disclaimer on employee clock-out chits:

- 1. Select Maintenance > Labor > Jobcodes.
- 2. Select a job code subject to sales and tip distribution from the drop-down list.
- 3. Select the **Financial** tab.

Jobcode: 14 Server		-
bcode Order Entry Financial Takeout		
Tips		A
10 Store collects employee tips		
🜃 Indirectly tipped		
Must declare tips at clock out	✓	
Threshold type	Percentage of cash sales	-
Low tip threshold percentage	10.00	
Maximum tip threshold percentage	25.00	
1 Do not subtract cash tip share from minimum required	✓	
Display low tip warning		
Override function	Re-prompt for declared tips	-
Can perform tip out to other employees		
🔨 Contributes to tip-share pool	✓	
🖉 Receives from tip-share pool		
1 Suppress the tip-share received amount on the employee clockout chit		
Auto-declare tips if clock out doesn't occur		
1 Print sales and tip distribution disclaimer on clock out chit	SalesTips Disclaimer	•
Report settings		
Do not print or export		
Exclude from Labor Report Summary section		-

Figure 8 Jobcodes - Financial Tab



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix — Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions

- Under the 'Tips' group bar, select the **disclaimer message** you created in the Guest Check Message function from the 'Print sales and tip distribution disclaimer on clock out chit' drop-down list.
- 5. Click Save.
- 6. Repeat this **procedure** for all other job codes for which to print the disclaimer on the clock-out chit.
- 7. Exit the **Jobcodes** function.

Displaying an acknowledgment message at clock in

When an employee clocks out, they may be required to declare their tips; however, it is possible for a manager to later redistribute sales and tips and alter the tip amount received by the employee. To notify an employee of any sales and tip adjustments, create an acknowledgment message to appear when they next clock in.

To create a message to appear at clock in notifying an employee of changes to their sales and tip distribution:

1. Select Maintenance > Messaging > Clock In Message.



Figure 9 Type - Sales and Tip Distribution Adjustment



2. Click the **New** drop-down arrow, select **Sales and tip distribution adjustment** as the message type, and click **OK**.

Clock In Message	;			
Clock In Me	ssage: <mark>4 Sales and Tip A</mark>	Adjust SalesAndTipDistri	butio 🔻	
Message				
E Settings				
Number		4		•••
Name		Sales and Tip Adjust		
Туре		Sales and tip distribution	on adjustment	•
🖬 Clock in message				
Line 1		Be advised that your		
Line 2		sales and tip amounts		
Line 3		have changed.		
Line 4				
Line 5				

Figure 10 Clock In Message

- 3. Accept the **system assigned number** or click the **ellipsis button (...)** next to 'Number' to display the Number Assignment dialog box, from which you can choose an **alternate number**.
- 4. Under the 'Settings' group bar, type a **name** for the sales and tip electronic acknowledgment message, such as 'Sales and Tip Adjust.'
- 5. Under the 'Clock in message' group bar, type the **text** to appear as the header on the clock-in message in 'Line 1' through 'Line 5.' For example, 'Be advised that your sales and tip amounts have changed.'
- 6. Click Save and exit the Clock In Message function.



To enable a job code to receive the acknowledgment at clock in:

- 1. Select Maintenance > Labor > Jobcodes.
- 2. Select a **job code** for which the message should appear when sales and tip distribution amounts change from the drop-down list.

Jobcode Order Entry Financial Takeout F Identification Number 14 Name Server Description Server 205 icon None 3ob Group Menu Job Group 1 3ob Group for tip share Training mode (unpaid) Training mode (unpaid) Image: Construct on the state of the state	14
Identification Number 14 Name Server Description Server <u>2o5 icon</u> None <u>2ob Group</u> Menu 3ob Group 1 <u>3ob Group for tip share</u> Tipshare Job Group Training mode (unpaid) Image: Comparison of the share Time and Attendance Image: Comparison of the share Shift required to dock in/out Image: Comparison of the share Shift required to dock in/out Image: Comparison of the share Export code Image: Code Export code Image: Code Enable prompt for punch adjustment adnowledgement at clock in Image: Code	14
Number 14 Name Server Description Server <u>POS icon</u> None <u>Job Group</u> Meru Job Group 1 Job Group Tpshare Job Group Training mode (unpaid) Image: Comparison of the share Training mode (unpaid) Image: Comparison of the share Shift required to dock in/out Image: Comparison of the share Shift required to dock in/out Image: Comparison of the share Export code Image: Code Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in Image: Code	14
Name Server Description Server POS licon None Jab Group for tip share Tipshare Jab Group 1 Jab Group for tip share Tipshare Jab Group 0 Training mode (unpaid) Image: Comparison of the share Shift required to dock in/out Image: Comparison of the share Shift required to dock in/out when ringing an order Image: Comparison of the share Export code Image: Comparison of the share Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in Image: Comparison of the share	Server Server None Menu Job Group 1 Tipshare Job Group
Description Server POSicon None Job Group Menu Job Group 1 Job Group for tip share Tipshare Job Group Training mode (unpaid) Image: Comparison of the share Time and Attendance Image: Comparison of the share Shift required to clock in/out Image: Comparison of the share Exclude from Labor Scheduling Image: Comparison of the share Export code Image: Comparison of the share Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in Image: Comparison of the share	Server None Menu Job Group 1 Tipshare Job Group
POSition None Job Group Menu Job Group 1 Job Group for tip share Tipshare Job Group Training mode (unpaid) Image: Comparison of the share Time and Attendance Image: Comparison of the share	None Menu Job Group 1 Tipshare Job Group
Job Group Menu Job Group 1 Job Group for tip share Tipshare Job Group Training mode (unpaid) Image: Comparison of the share Job Group Finite and Attendance Image: Comparison of the share Job Group Shift required to dock in/out when ringing an order Image: Comparison of the share Job Group Export code Image: Comparison of the share Job Group Export code Image: Comparison of the share Job Group Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in Image: Comparison of the share Job Group	Menu Job Group 1
Job Group for tip share Tipshare Job Group Training mode (unpaid) □ Time and Attendance ■ Shift required to dock in/out ✓ QS Automatically clock in/out when ringing an order □ Exclude from Labor Scheduling □ Export code □ Export code □ Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in ✓	Tipshare Job Group
Training mode (unpaid) Time and Attendance Shift required to clock in/out Automatically clock in/out Automatically clock in/out Exclude from Labor Scheduling Export code Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in	
Time and Attendance Shift required to dock in/out Shift requi	
Shift required to dock in/out Automatically clock in/out when ringing an order Exclude from Labor Scheduling Export code Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in	
QS Automatically clock in/out when ringing an order Exclude from Labor Scheduling Export code Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in	
Exclude from Labor Scheduling Export code Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in	
Export code Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in	
Enable prompt for punch adjustment acknowledgement at clock in	
Require manager approval to clock in it acknowledgement is declined	
Suppress the shift time out on printed schedule on FOH	

Figure 11 Jobcodes - Jobcode Tab

- 3. Under the 'Time and Attendance' group bar, select **Enable prompt for sales and tip distribution adjustment acknowledgment at clock in** to display the prompt when the employee clocks in on the next business day.
- 4. Click Save.
- 5. Repeat this **procedure** for all other job codes for which to print the disclaimer.
- 6. Exit the **Jobcodes** function.

Refreshing the data

After all settings are in place in Aloha Manager, you must select Utilities > POS > Refresh POS & All Installed Products to transfer the new information to the FOH terminals, or wait for the End-of-Day (EOD) process to accomplish the data refresh for you. If you run the refresh prior to the EOD process, select 'Automatically restart all POS terminals' and click OK to continue. After the data refresh is complete, all new settings become operational across the Aloha network.

Caution

Refresh data with caution and never during peak hours of operation. All FOH terminals reboot during a refresh and are down for a short period of time.



Using Sales and Tip Distribution

Sales and tip distribution occurs automatically, when you create and manage teams for sales and tip distribution, at the close of each check, regardless if the check is serviced by a shift team or a check team. Automatic distribution helps lower the need for back office adjustment of declared tips as a result of more accurate declaration when clocking out; however, the automatic distribution can only do an equal distribution among the employees. If you need to redistribute the sales and tip, you can do so either from the FOH or the BOH, based on your needs and your configuration.

- Use the FOH distribution function for current day activity when you have changes to a team and need an equal distribution.
- Use the BOH distribution function for both current day, if enabled, and previous days, as many times as needed until the payroll end date. You can stipulate to do the redistribution by a designated percentage or equally among all employees on the team. When you redistribute a check on the next business day or after an employee on the team has already clocked out, the system corrects the reported sales and tip amounts, but you need to access Edit Punches to change the declared tips for each employee on the team.

As a best practice and if at all possible, it is best if the final distribution of the sales and tip for each check is complete and correct before your employees clock out and declare their tips for the day. This reduces the number of corrections to declared tips that have to be done later using the Edit Punches function.

Perform the following procedures, as needed:

- <u>"Creating a shift or check team" on page 21</u>.
- <u>"Editing or removing a shift or check team" on page 26.</u>
- "Viewing the details of a team" on page 29.
- "Viewing an inactive team" on page 32.
- <u>"Performing sales and tip distribution from the FOH" on page 34.</u>
- <u>"Performing sales and tip distribution from the BOH" on page 39</u>.



Managing teams

You must first assign employees to a shift or check team before the system can automatically perform sales and tip distribution for checks owned by the team. Typically, the a.m. manager and the p.m. manager create shift teams made up of employees who work an entire shift together, versus creating teams ahead of time for the entire day. A manager creates a check team when a group of employees work a single table, such as a large group where you combine one or more tables and assign two or more servers to work in cooperation with each other for the duration of the check. An employee must start the check before a manager can create the check team.

An employee must have order entry capability to be eligible for assignment to a team and the employee must be either scheduled to work or already on the clock. The function you use to create teams is only available on the FOH. Once you create a team, the system offers the flexibility of adding or removing employees from the team, as needed. Once every employee on a team clocks out, the system automatically removes the team.

Creating a shift or check team

For the system to automatically perform the sales and tip distribution, you must first create your daily shift or check teams. Create a shift team if you have a team of bartenders or servers for which you need to distribute all checks opened by one of the team members to all members of the team. Create a check team, if you have several employees servicing a large party and the employees also have their own individual tables.

 Using the FOH terminal, touch Functions > Special Functions > Financial to access the first page of the Financial screen and then touch the double down arrows to access the second page.



Figure 12 Manage Sales and Tip Distribution Button

2. Touch Manage Sales & Tip Distribution Teams.



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix — Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions If no teams exist, the screen is blank. If there are existing teams, the screen lists all of the shift and check teams available.

		Manage Teams		
			(Show Inactive
Team #	Team Name	Employee	Table #	Check #
10003 10002	GRAD PARTY UP PM BASEBALL	Olivia Benson, Rafael Barba, Elliot Sta Chester Lake, Alexis Castle	Table 48 Table 44	10015 10009
View De	etails Remove Tear	n Edit Members Add Team	Team Details	Done

Figure 13 Creating a Team

3. Touch Add Team. The Enter Name for Team screen appears.

0	E	nter N	ame fo	r Tean	n				
10001 : AM DINING UP 10002 : PM BASEBALL	Name	e: GRAE	PARTY	UP«					
	0	1	A	в	C	D	E	F	
	2	3	G	н	•	J	к	L	
	4	5	м	Ν	0	Р	Q	R	
	6	7	s	т	U	v	w	x	
	8	9	Y	z	Back	space	СІ	ear	
				Sp	ace				
		Check T	eam	Car	ncel	Shi	ft Team		

Figure 14 Enter Name for Team Screen

NCR V:YIX

© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix — Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions 4. Enter a **team name**, up to 15 characters, including spaces. For example, for a check team working a graduation party using the upstairs bar and dining area, type 'Grad Party Up.'

Tip

You must enter a name; the name cannot be left blank. Also, duplicate team names are not allowed.

The system assigns a unique five-digit number to the team.

5. Touch Shift Team or Check Team to determine the type of team you are creating.

If you want to create a team of bartenders or servers where you need to distribute all checks opened by one of the team members to all members of the team, touch Shift Team. The Edit Members screen appears. Continue to step 7.

If you have several employees servicing a large party and the employees also have their own individual tables, touch Check Team. The Select Open Check screen appears listing checks not already assigned to a shift or check team.

Revenue Center: AL	.L	Select Open Chee	ck		
	Check #		Time	#Guests	Amount
Table 41	10014	Amaro, Nick	03:36 PM	5	34.42
Table 44	10009	Castle, Alexis	03:30 PM	9	64.53
AR 8	10008	Rollins, Amanda	03:30 PM	1	10.76
Table 46	10013	Ryan, Kevin	03:35 PM	7	42.37
Table 40	10007	Stabler, Elliot	03:27 PM	7	47.52
Table 48	10015	Stabler, Elliot	03:37 PM	17	92.49
Table 47	10010	Tutuola, Finn	03:32 PM	6	42.87
Sort	By Sort By	Sort By	Sort By	Sort By	
Cancel Tab	le Check	Server Done	Time Guest	Amount	Rev Ctr.

Figure 15 Selecting an Open Check for the Team



 Touch one or more open checks and then touch Done. If you select a check that is part of a table with multiple split checks, the system assigns all checks to the team. The Edit Team Members screen appears.



Figure 16 Selecting Team Members

7. Touch the **employee names** in 'Available' and then touch >> to move the employees to 'Included.' You can select multiple employee names at a time.

Whether creating a shift or check team, the employees appear in 'Available' if (1) the employee has order entry capability and they are clocked in to the system, or, (2) the employee is scheduled to work today using either the basic labor scheduler available in the Aloha POS system or Back Office (NBO), and (3) the employee is not currently assigned to a shift or check team. You cannot add an employee to the team if the employee is already assigned to another team; you must remove the employee from the first team prior to adding the employee to the new team.



8. Touch **OK** to save the team and return to the Manage Teams screen.

		Manage Teams		
				Show Inactive
Team #	Team Name	Employee	Table #	Check #
10003 10002 10001	GRAD PARTY UP PM BASEBALL AM DINING UP	Olivia Benson, Rafael Barba, Elliot Sta Chester Lake, Alexis Castle Finn Tutuola, Richard Castle, Kate Be	Table 48 Table 44 Table 47	10015 10009 10010
View [Details Remove Tea	m Edit Members Add Team	Team Details	Done

Figure 17 Manage Teams Screen

- 9. Touch **Done** to exit the Manage Teams screen.
- 10. Touch **Exit** to exit the Financial screen.
- 11. Touch **Exit** to return to the Main Menu screen.

Tip

You must create teams as they are needed, per shift. If an employee will be on two teams, such as an AM team and PM team, in one day, you must remove the employee from the first (AM) team prior to assigning to the second (PM) team.



Editing or removing a shift or check team

You can add or remove an employee from a team based on your changing business needs. You can also remove a team completely, if needed.

- Using the FOH terminal, touch Functions > Special Functions > Financial to access the first page of the Financial screen and then touch the double down arrows to access the second page.
- 2. Touch Manage Sales & Tip Distribution Teams (see Figure 12.)

		Manage Teams		
				Show Inactive
Team #	Team Name	Employee	Table #	Check #
10003	GRAD PARTY UP	Olivia Benson, Rafael Barba, Elliot St	a Table 48	10015
10002	PM BASEBALL	Chester Lake, Alexis Castle	Table 44	10009
10001	AM DINING UP	Finn Tutuola, Richard Castle, Kate B	e Table 47	10010
View De	etails Remove Tea	m Edit Members Add Team	Team Details	Done

Figure 18 Editing a Team

3. Touch the **team name** in the list. To add or remove an employee, continue to **step 4**. To delete the team, continue to **step 8**.



4. Touch Edit Members. The Edit Team Members screen appears.

Edit 1	eam Members
Available	Included
1 Lana Lang 1 Alexander Luthor 1 Oliver Queen 1 Amanda Rollins 1 Finn Tutuola 1 Nick Amaro 1 Richard Castle 1 Kate Beckett	1 Olivia Benson 1 Rafael Barba 1 Elliot Stabler 1 Chester Lake 1 Lanie Parish 1 Huang George
1 Alexis Castle Search	

Figure 19 Removing an Employee from the Team

5. Touch the **employee name to remove** in the 'Included' list box and then touch **<<** to move the employee to the 'Available' list box.



Figure 20 Primary Owner of Check Error Message

If the employee is the financial owner of the check, an error message appears, 'The employee selected is the primary owner of one of more checks. The check(s) must be transferred to another member of the team before this employee can be removed.'

If the employee is not the financial owner of the check, the system automatically removes the employee from the team. The employee keeps their portion of the sales up to the time they are



removed from the team, and will not share in the distribution of any new checks started by the team from this point forward.

Edit	Team Members
Available	Included
1 Amanda Rollins 1 Finn Tutuola 1 Nick Amaro 1 Richard Castle 1 Kate Beckett 1 Alexis Castle 1 Kevin Ryan 1 Lanie Parish 1 Alexis Carrington	1 Olivia Benson 1 Rafael Barba 1 Elliot Stabler 1 Chester Lake 1 Huang George
	OK Cancel

Figure 21 Adding a New Member to the Team

- 6. To add an employee to the team, touch the **employee name** in the 'Available' list box and then touch >> to move the employee to the 'Included' list box.
- 7. Touch **OK** to save the changes to the team and return to the **Manage Teams** screen. Continue to **step 10**.
- 8. Touch **Remove Team** to delete the team. A confirmation message appears.



Figure 22 Removing a Team Confirmation Message



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix – Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions 9. Touch **OK** to approve the removal of the team.

		Manage Teams		
				Show Inactive
Team #	Team Name	Employee	Table #	Check #
10003	GRAD PARTY UP	Olivia Benson, Rafael Barba, Elliot Sta	Table 48	10015
10002	PM BASEBALL	Chester Lake, Alexis Castle	Table 44	10009
10001	AM DINING UP	Finn Tutuola, Richard Castle, Kate Be	Table 47	10010
View D	etails Remove Tea	n Edit Members Add Team	Team Details	Done

Figure 23 Team Deleted from System

The team no longer appears on the Manage Teams screen.

- 10. Touch **Done** to exit the Manage Teams screen.
- 11. Touch **Exit** to exit the Financial screen.
- 12. Touch **Exit** to return to the Main Menu screen.

Viewing the details of a team

During a shift change, as the new manager coming on duty, you may want to review which employees are assigned to a particular team, particularly if a large party is seated, and to get an idea of the status of each active team. The system provides two buttons that allow you to view details



regarding your teams. You can choose to view a single team, or get a snapshot view of all active teams.

- Using the FOH terminal, touch Functions > Special Functions > Financial to access the first page of the Financial screen and then touch the double down arrows to access the second page.
- 2. Touch Manage Sales & Tip Distribution Teams. The Manage Teams screen appears.

		Manage	Teams		
				(Show Inactive
Team #	Team Name	Employee		Table #	Check #
10003	GRAD PARTY UP	Olivia Benson, Rafael	Barba, Elliot Sta	a Table 48	10015
10002	PM BASEBALL	Chester Lake, Alexis C	Castle	Table 44	10009
10001	AM DINING UP	Finn Tutuola, Richard	Castle, Kate Be	Table 47	10010
View D	Remove Tea	m Edit Members	Add Team	Team Details	Done

Figure 24 Manage Teams Screen

3. To get a snapshot view of all currently active teams, touch Team Details.

	Те	am Details	
10001 - AM DINING UP - Active: - Time: - Tables: - Num Guests: Employees:	SALES: \$ 42.87 Yes 03:40 PM Table 47 0	TIPS: \$ 0.00	TIP SHARE: \$ 0.00
- Employees. 10002 - PM BASEBALL - Active: - Time: - Tables: - Num Guests: - Employees:	SALES: \$ 64.53 Yes 03:42 PM Table 44 0 Chester Lake, Alexis	TIPS: \$ 0.00	TIP SHARE: \$ 0.00
10003 - GRAD PARTY UP - Active: - Time: - Tables: - Num Guests:	SALES: \$ 92.49 Yes 03:54 PM Table 48 0	TIPS: \$ 0.00	TIP SHARE: \$ 0.00
¥			Done

Figure 25 Team Details Screen



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix – Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions

- a. To view more teams, touch the **double down arrows** to view more teams and the **double up arrows** to return to the first team.
- b. Touch **Done** to return to the Manage Teams screen.
- 4. To see the details about a specific team, touch the **team name** in the list, then touch **View Details** The system provides the team name, team number, the type of team, the list of employees assigned to the team, and the checks they are currently working.

	Name: GRAD PARTY UP	
	Number: 10003	Type: Check
	Employees	Checks
127	Olivia Benson	10015 Table 48
157	Rafael Barba	
158	Elliot Stabler	
161	Chester Lake	
168	Alexis Carrington	
172	Huang George	

Figure 26 View Team Details Screen

If the employee name appears in red font, this indicates that the employee clocked in under a job code for which the configuration of tip share does not match the other members of the team.

If an employee assigned to the team does not appear in the list, this indicates the employee is no longer on the clock.

Touch **Done** to return to the Financial screen.

- 5. Touch **Exit** to return to the Working with Tables screen.
- 6. Touch **Exit** to return to the floating logo screen.



Viewing an inactive team

The system offers you the ability to view teams whose checks are closed and whose members have all clocked out for the day, referred to as Inactive teams. This is helpful when reviewing the teams created for that business day. Any teams you remove from the system also appear when using this function.

- Using the FOH terminal, touch Functions > Special Functions > Financial to access the first page of the Financial screen and then touch the double down arrows to access the second page.
- 2. Touch Manage Sales & Tip Distribution Teams. The Manage Teams screen appears.

		Manage	Teams		
					Show Inactive
Team #	Team Name	Employee		Table #	Check #
10003 10002 10001	GRAD PARTY UP PM BASEBALL AM DINING UP	Olivia Benson, Rafae Chester Lake, Alexis Finn Tutuola, Richard	l Barba, Elliot Sta Castle d Castle, Kate Be	a Table 48 Table 44 Table 47	10015 10009 10010
View D	etails Remove Tea	m Edit Members	Add Team	Team Details	Done

Figure 27 Show Inactive Button

3. Touch **Show Inactive**.



The Show Inactive button acts as a toggle, switching between the active and inactive teams.

		Manage Teams		
				Hide Inactive
Team #	Team Name	Employee	Table #	Check #
10006 10003	GOTHAM AM DINING UP	Alexis Carrington, Bruce Wayne Jimmy Olsen, Finn Tutuola, Nick Amaro	Table 46 Table 47	10020 10010
View D	retails Remove Tear	n Edit Members Add Team	Team Details	Done

Figure 28 Hide Inactive Teams

If inactive teams are available, they appear in the list on this screen. If there are no inactive teams, the list is blank.

- 4. Touch **Hide Inactive** to return to the active teams.
- 5. Touch **Done** to return to the Financial screen.
- 6. Touch **Exit** to return to the Working with Tables screen.

Performing sales and tip distribution

There are three ways in which to perform sales and tip distribution: Automatically, manually from the FOH, and manually from the BOH.

Automatic sales and tip distribution occurs at the time an employee closes a check and requires no action on your part. The system verifies the primary owner of the check. If the primary owner of the check is part of a team, the distribution of the sales and tip occurs automatically.

If you discover later that another employee also assisted with the check, or an employee on the team did not assist with the check at all, you can perform a manual redistribution from the FOH and make the necessary changes to the team at that time. Again, this distribution is an equal split of the sales and tip among each member of the team.

If you need to split the sales and tip distribution of a check using percentages, you must perform a manual redistribution from the BOH. Also, it may be necessary to wait and perform the redistribution on the following business day, if the system does not allow the redistribution for current day checks from the BOH.



Performing sales and tip distribution from the FOH

You can perform redistribution from the FOH for the current day only, as many times as needed. The system distributes the checks equally among the employees on the team.

 Using the FOH terminal, touch Functions > Special Functions > Financial to access the first page of the Financial screen and then touch the double down arrows to access the second page.



Figure 29 Financial Screen



2. Touch **Sales and Tip Distribution**. The Select Check(s) To Distribute screen appears with checks from all revenue centers appearing in the list. To filter by revenue center, touch Revenue Center to display a screen from which you can select a specific revenue center.

		Select	Check(s) To	o Distribu	ite			
Revenue	Center: ALL							
Check #	Table #	Owner	Time Open	Sales	Тір	Gratuity	# Emps	Dist?
10008	Table 48	Stabler, Elliot	03:50 PM	107.32	0.00	0.00	6	Ŷ
			ок 🕄	Cancel				

Figure 30 Select Check(s) to Distribute Screen

3. Touch **one or more checks** and then touch **OK**. The Select Employee(s) for Distribution screen appears with the employees from the last distribution appearing in the 'Included' list box. Using this screen, you can add or remove employees. For example, you may not have included an



employee on the team, but later discover the employee assisted the team. You can add the employee here, to share in the sales and tip distribution.

	Select Err	nployee(s) fo	r Distribu	ution			
Check # Table #	Owner	Time Open	Sales	Tip	Gratuity	# Emp	s Dist?
10008 Table 48	Stabler, Elliot	03:50 PM	107.32	0.00	0.00	6	Y
Availa	ble				Included		
1 Lana Lang			1	. Olivia I	Benson		
1 Amanda Ro	lins		1	. Rafael	Barba		
1 Finn Tutuola	ı		໌ 1	. Elliot S	Stabler		
1 Nick Amaro		M	1	. Cheste	er Lake		
1 Richard Cas	tle		J 1	. Alexis	Carringtor	ı	
	Search						
		ок	Cancel				

Figure 31 Select Employee(s) for Distribution Screen

4. Touch the **employee name(s)** in the 'Available' list box and then touch the **double right arrows** to move the employee(s) to the 'Included' list box. All employees who are currently clocked in appear in the list. It may be necessary to use the up and down arrows to locate the employee name(s) in the list.



If there are a lot of employees clocked in, touch **Search** to make locating an employee easier.



Figure 32 Select Employee Search Screen

You can also filter your search criteria by typing the first letter of the employee name. For example, type 'C' to display only employees whose first or last name begins with a 'C.'



Figure 33 Select Employee Search Screen Using Letter

Touch the **employee name** and then touch **OK** to return to the Select Employee(s) for Distribution screen.



5. Touch **OK** again, after your employee selections are complete. The Sales and Tip Distribution screen appears.

	Sales ar	nd Tip Distri	ibution
Name	Sales	Tip	Gratuity
Benson, Olivia	16.17	0.00	0.00
Barba, Rafael	16.17	0.00	0.00
Stabler, Elliot	16.17	0.00	0.00
Lake, Chester	16.17	0.00	0.00
Carrington, Alexis	16.16	0.00	0.00
George, Huang	16.16	0.00	0.00
Total	97.00	0.00	0.00
			_
	ok 📀		ncel

Figure 34 Sales and Tip Distribution Screen

The example in Figure 34 illustrates how the system distributes overages in equal amounts starting with the top employee and moving down until the distribution is complete.

6. Touch **OK**.

		Select	Check(s) To	o Distribu	ıte			
Revenue	Center: ALL							
Check #	Table #	Owner	Time Open	Sales	Tip	Gratuity	# Emps	Dist?
10008	Table 48	Stabler, Elliot	03:50 PM	107.32	0.00	0.00	6	Y
		_						
			ок 🕄	Cancel				

Figure 35 Select Check(s) to Distribute Screen

The Select Check(s) To Distribute screen appears.



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix – Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions

- 7. If the sales and tip distribution of this check is complete, touch **Cancel** to return to the Financial screen. Continue to **step 10**.
- 8. To perform a redistribution, touch the **check again** and then touch **OK**.
 - a. Repeat the **procedure** to add or remove employees.
 - b. Touch **OK** when selection is complete. The Sales and Tip Distribution screen appears (See Figure 34).
 - c. Touch **OK** to return to the Select Check(s) To Distribute screen.
 - d. Repeat the distribution as many times as necessary.
- 9. Touch **Cancel** to return to the Financial screen.
- 10. Touch **Exit** to return to the Working with Tables screen.
- 11. Touch **Exit** to return to the floating logo screen.

Performing sales and tip distribution from the BOH

Depending on the configuration, you can perform redistribution from the BOH for both current and previous days, or only for previous days, as many times as needed until the payroll end date. You can stipulate to do the redistribution by a designated percentage or equally among all employees on the team. When you redistribute a check on the next business day, the system corrects the reported sales and tip amounts, but you need to access Edit Punches to change the declared tips for each employee on the team.

1. Select **Functions > Sales and Tip Distribution**. The Sales and Tip Distribution dialog box appears.

<table-of-contents> Sales and Tip Distributio</table-of-contents>	n <u> </u>
Select Date of Business:	
07/14/2014	
	Print Benort
Process	Exit

Figure 36 Sales and Tip Distribution Dialog Box

2. Select a **single date to process** in this list. You cannot select multiple dates. 'Today' only appears in the list if your site is able to perform a redistribution for the current date from the



BOH. You can perform the redistribution for the current date from the FOH, if the distribution is equal among all employees on the shift or check team.

Tip

If you need to redistribute the sales and tip for a check using varying percentages, it is necessary to use the BOH Distribute Sales and Tip function. If you cannot perform a redistribution of a check for today using the BOH function, it is necessary to wait until the next business day.

3. Click **Process**. The Sales and Tip Distribution Check Selection dialog box appears with all closed checks for the selected date.

	The Discribition of	heck Selectio	n for Today						
ielect a Che	eck for Association				Revenue	Center AL	L		•
Check#	Owner	Time opened	Food/Bev \$	Service \$	Gratuity \$	Gross \$	# Emps	Dist?	
10007	Elliot Stabler	15:16	121.96	0.00	0.00	121.96	5	Y	
10028	Elliot Stabler	14:35	30.61	0.00	0.00	30.61	1	Ν	
10008	Finn Tutuola	15:17	64.95	0.00	0.00	64.95	1	N	
10047	Kevin Ryan	14:56	58.50	0.00	0.00	58.50	6	Y	
10011	Krystle Carrington	15:25	109.70	0.00	0.00	109.70	3	Y	
10009	Nick Amaro	15:22	42.44	0.00	0.00	42.44	4	Y	
10014	Nick Amaro	15:43	30.61	0.00	0.00	30.61	1	N	
10015	Nick Amaro	15:44	60.73	0.00	0.00	60.73	4	Y	
Employee	es on Check(s)						Available	Employe	es
Employee Finn Tutuol	as on Check(s) a			<< Add			Available Alexis Castle Amanda Roll Chester Lake Elliot Stabler George Huar Javier Expos	Employe ithor ins e ng ito	es

Figure 37 Sales and Tip Distribution Check Selection Dialog Box

The date of the selection appears in the title bar of the dialog box, and checks from all revenue centers appear in the list.

- 4. Select a specific **revenue center** from the drop-down list, if you wish to filter the list by revenue center.
- 5. Click a **column heading** to sort the checks by that particular column. Click the **same column** again to sort the column in reverse order. The following columns appear on the screen:

Check # - The check number assigned to the check when it was entered into the FOH.

Owner — The owner of the check, which is the employee who started the check, or the employee who received transfer of the check.

Time Opened — The time the owner started the check.



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix — Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions Food/Bev \$ — The total sales, after tax, for the check.

Service \$ — The automatic gratuity added to the check.

Gratuity \$ — The non-cash tips applied to the check, such as credit card tips.

Gross \$ — The gross sales amount of the check based on the following calculation: Food/Bev \$ + Service \$ + Gratuity \$.

Emps — The number of employees receiving credit for the distribution.

Dist? — The status of the check. 'Y' indicates you already distributed the tips and sales for the check. 'N' indicates you have not. If you reopen a check you already distributed, the Dist? status resets to 'N.'

Tip

The Refresh Checks button only appears if you select 'Today' as the available date for distribution. Click Refresh Checks to update the list of checks generated from the FOH and return to the default sorting order of Check #.

- 6. Select one or more checks(s) to distribute fromt 'Select a Check for Association.' To select more than one check, hold down CTRL and select the individual checks. To select more than one consecutive check, select the first check, hold down the Shift key, and select the last check. The employees assigned to the check appear in the 'Employees on Check(s)' list. box.
- 7. To add another employee to the distribution, select an **employee** from the 'Available Employees' list box, and click **Add**. The employee appears in the 'Employees on Check(s)' list box.

To remove an employee from the distribution, select the **employee** in the 'Employees on Check' list box, and click **Remove**. The employee appears in the 'Available Employees' list box.



8. Continue to **add and remove employees**, as necessary.

Sales and	d Tip Distribution (heck Selectio	n for Today					J	_ 🗆
elect a Che	eck for Association				Revenue (Center AL	L		•
Check#	Owner	Time opened	Food/Bev \$	Service \$	Gratuity \$	Gross \$	# Emps	Dist?	
10007	Elliot Stabler	15:16	121.96	0.00	0.00	121.96	5	Y	
10028	Elliot Stabler	14:35	30.61	0.00	0.00	30.61	1	N	_
10008	Finn Tutuola	15:17	64.95	0.00	0.00	64.95	1	N	
10047	Kevin Ryan	14:56	58.50	0.00	0.00	58.50	6	Y	
0011	Krystle Carrington	15:25	109.70	0.00	0.00	109.70	3	Y	
0009	Nick Amaro	15:22	42.44	0.00	0.00	42.44	4	Y	
10014	Nick Amaro	15:43	30.61	0.00	0.00	30.61	1	N	
10015	Nick Amaro	15:44	60.73	0.00	0.00	60.73	4	Y	
finn Tutuol Nick Amarc Dlivia Bens Rafael Barb	a on ba		Re	<< Add			Chester Lake Elliot Stabler George Huar Javier Expos Kate Beckett Kevin Ryan Lana Lang Lanie Parish	ng ito	•
Poirc	sh Checks			Cancel	1		Pr	DCess	

Figure 38 Included Employees

9. When the employees to include in the distribution are correct, click **Process**. The Sales and Tip Distribution dialog box appears with the checks distributed equally among the selected employees. If you selected more than one check, each column represents a total distribution from all checks.

les and Tip Distributio	n				
Distribution Method C Equal Split By Percentage					
Name	Sales	Tips	Tip Share	% Distribution	
Finn Tutuola	14.75	0.00	0.00	25.0	
Nick Amaro	14.75	0.00	0.00	25.0	
Olivia Benson	14.75	0.00	0.00	25.0	
Rafael Barba	14.75	0.00	0.00	25.0	
otal:	59.00	0.00	100.0		Number of Checks: "
Save		Ca	ncel		Review Changes

Figure 39 Distributing by Equal Split



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix – Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions 10. To distribute the checks based on a distribution percentage, select **By Percentage** and then click inside the **distribution percentage amount** and type the **percentage to allocate** to the employee. Repeat for each employee until the total distribution equals 100%.

Name	Sales	Tipe	Tip Share	2 Distribution	
Finn Tutuola	14.75	0.00	0.00	25.0	
Nick Amaro	14.75	0.00	0.00	25.0	
Olivia Benson	14.75	0.00	0.00	25.0	
Rafael Barba	14.75	0.00	0.00	25.0	

Figure 40 Distributing by Percentage

B Note

Distribution Rule:

The system allows you to enter percentages greater than 100. For example, if you enter '40', '40', and '40' for three employees, each value is divided into the total to arrive with a calculated percentage of 33.3% of the total tips and sales for each employee (100%/3=33%). Similarly, if you enter '20', '20', and '10', the system calculates a total of 50%, then divides the individual values into the total to calculate each line proportionately (20/50=40%, 20/50=40%, 10/50=20%. 40% + 40% + 20% = 100%). In the event the calculation results in leftover pennies unequal to the number of employees, the system assigns the overage in equal amounts beginning with the top employee.



- 11. Click **Review Changes** to update and review the distribution.
- 12. Click **Save** to return to the Sales and Tip Distribution Check Selection dialog box. The information on the screen updates to reflect your changes.

sales and	d Tip Distribution (heck Selectio	n for Today			.			- 10
elect a Che	eck for Association				Hevenue	Center AL	_		_
Check#	Owner	Time opened	Food/Bev \$	Service \$	Gratuity \$	Gross \$	# Emps	Dist?	
10007	Elliot Stabler	15:16	121.96	0.00	0.00	121.96	5	Y	
10028	Elliot Stabler	14:35	30.61	0.00	0.00	30.61	1	N	
10008	Finn Tutuola	15:17	64.95	0.00	0.00	64.95	4	Y	
10047	Kevin Ryan	14:56	58.50	0.00	0.00	58.50	6	Y	
10011	Krystle Carrington	15:25	109.70	0.00	0.00	109.70	3	Y	
10009	Nick Amaro	15:22	42.44	0.00	0.00	42.44	4	Y	
10014	Nick Amaro	15:43	30.61	0.00	0.00	30.61	1	N	
10015	Nick Amaro	15:44	60.73	0.00	0.00	60.73	4	Y	
finn Tutuol Nick Amarc Olivia Bens Rafael Barb	a o on oa			<< Add			Alexander Lu Alexis Castle Amanda Rolli Chester Lake Elliot Stabler	ithor ins	
			Bi	emove >>			George Huar Javier Exposi Kate Beckett Kevin Ryan Lana Lang	ng ito	
									- 1

Figure 41 Distribution Completed

13. Click **Cancel** to exit.



Checking out and declaring tips at clock out

The system automatically performs the distribution of the sales and tip at the time a team employee closes a team check. During the checkout procedure, an employee checkout report prints, making the employee aware of the total sales, charge tips, gratuity, and tip-share contribution for their own tables, if any, and the same information for those tables in which the employee worked in cooperation with a team to provide service.

**** Team Sales Det EMPLOYEE: Sales Charge Tips Gratuity Tip-share Contr	ail **** 134.50 0.00 0.00 1.35	The 'EMPLOYEE' section details the sales, credit card tips, and tip-share contribution for which the employee is the pri- mary check owner, and not part of a team. If the employee job code does not contribute to a tip-share pool, the 'Tip-share Contr' row does not appear on the report.
TEAM: Sales Charge Tips Gratuity Tip Share Contr	100.00 10.00 0.00 1.00	The 'TEAM" section details the sales, credit card tips, and tip-share contribution amounts based on checks for which the employee worked in cooperation as a team to provide service and the sales and tips were either automatically or manually distributed among the team members. If the employee job code does not contribute to a tip-share pool, the 'Tip-share Contr' row does not appear on the report.
TOTAL: Sales Charge Tips Gratuity Tip Share Contr **** Sales and Tip Disc Please be advised Sales and Tip amounts to change as a result Sales & Tip Distri	234.50 10.00 0.00 2.35 laimer **** that are subject of further bution	

Figure 42 Employee Checkout Report Example



The clock-out chit shows a consolidated view of the same information, to assist an employee during the tip declaration process.



Figure 43 Employee Clock-Out Chit

A sales and tip distribution disclaimer is helpful on both the checkout report and the clock-out chit, to alert an employee that the sales and tip amounts may change from what appears on these documents due to further sales and tip distribution.

Reference

Refer to the <u>Custom Checkout Report Feature Focus Guide - HKS313</u>, <u>Tip Share Distribution Feature Focus Guide - HKS384</u>, and the <u>Tip Declaration Feature Focus Guide - HKS317</u> for more information.

Tip

B

If necessary, you can use the Edit Punches function to change the tip declaration for an employee.



Reporting Sales and Tip Distribution

Use the reports found within the Aloha POS system to help manage the sales and tip distribution from your employees. The Aloha front-of-house (FOH) reports include data for the current day only. The back-of-house (BOH) reports can include data for the current day and/or prior days.

Running the employee daily sales and tip distribution report

You can view and print your distribution amounts and recipients with the Employee Daily Sales and Tip Distribution report. You can run this report while you are in the Sales and Tip Distribution function by selecting a date and clicking Print Report on the Tip and Sales Distribution screen, or you can choose to run it from the Reports menu. Configure the report to sort by server or check. You must have the appropriate security role to run this report.

To view or print the Sales and Tip Distribution report:

 Select Reports > Aloha Point-of-Sale > Employee > Sales and Tip Distribution. The Sales and Tip Distribution Report dialog box appears.





- 2. Select the **date** or **date range** for your report.
- 3. Select the **employee** or **employees** for your report.



4. Click **Settings**. The Sales and Tip Distribution Report Settings dialog box appears.



Figure 45 Sorting the Report

- 5. Select **Server** to sort the report by the employee number for each server who worked on a team, or select **Check** to sort the report by each check worked by a team.
- 6. Click **OK**. The Sales and Tip Distribution Report dialog box appears.
- 7. Click **View** to display the report in the Preview Report dialog box, or **Print** to print the report to a local printer. The report prints in landscape format.
- 8. Click **Close** to close the Preview Report dialog box.
- 9. Click **Close** to close the Sales and Tip Distribution Report dialog box.



Selecting one day and sorting by server

If you select a single date and sort the report by server, the Employee Daily Sales and Tip Distribution Report sorts by employee number for each server and provides a subtotal for the day (see Figure 46).

10 - Aloha Café 555 Fifth Avenue South Naples, Florida 34102	Employee Daily Sales and Tip Distribution Report 03/26/2015								Page 1 of 1 04/07/2015 11:16 AM 1421 Printed by: Seeded Administrator
Employee Name	Date	Check #	Tippable Sales	Auto Gratuity	CCTips	Wage Gratuity	Gross Amount	Tipshare Contribution	
135 - Olivia Benson 139 - Richard Castle 140 - Kate Beckett	03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10008 10009 10009	14.75 9.75 9.75	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	14.75 9.75 9.75	0.00 0.00 0.00	_
144 - Amanda Rollins	03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10007 10015 10047	22.40 14.00 8.83	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	22.40 14.00 8.83	0.00 0.00 0.00	
145 - Rafael Barba	03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10007 10008	45.23 22.40 14.75	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	45.23 22.40 14.75	0.00 0.00 0.00	1
146 - Elliot Stabler	03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10007 10028 10047	37.15 22.40 28.00 8.84	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	37.15 22.40 28.00 8.84	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	
147 - Finn Tutuola	03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10007 10008 10047	59.24 22.40 14.75 8.84	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	59.24 22.40 14.75 8.84	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	
			45.99	0.00	0.00	0.00	45.99	0.00	
148 - Nick Amaro	03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10007 10008 10009 10014 10015 10047	22.40 14.75 9.75 28.00 14.00 8.83	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	22.40 14.75 9.75 28.00 14.00 8.83	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	
			97.73	0.00	0.00	0.00	97.73	0.00	
149 - Chester Lake 150 - Alexis Castle 152 - Kevin Ryan	03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10047 10009 10015 10047	8.83 9.75 14.00 8.83	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	8.83 9.75 14.00 8.83	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	-
153 - Alexis Carrington	03/26/2015	10011	22.83 34.00	0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00	22.83 34.00	0.00	
			395.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	395.00	0.00	
		******	*****	••••• E	nd of Repi	ort ********	*****	*******	

Figure 46 Selecting One Day and Sorting by Server Example



Selecting multiple days and sorting by server

If you select several dates and sort the report by server, the Employee Daily Sales and Tip Distribution Report sorts by employee number for each server, and provides a subtotal by employee and by day (see Figure 47).

10 - Aloha Café 555 Fifth Avenue South Naples, Florida 34102	Café Café Café Café Café Café Café Café									Page 1 of 2 04/07/2015 11:38 AM 1421 Printed by: Seeded Administrator
Employee Name	Date	Check #	Tippable Sales	Auto Gratuity	CCTips	Wage Gratuity	Gross Amount	Tipshare Contribution		
135 - Olivia Benson	03/26/2015 03/31/2015 04/01/2015	10008 10005 10006	14.75 28.67 16.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	14.75 28.67 16.00	0.00 0.00 1.60		
139 - Richard Castle	Employee Total: 03/26/2015 03/31/2015 03/31/2015	10009 10007 10011	59.42 9.75 13.50 19.75	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	59.42 9.75 13.50 19.75	1.60 0.00 0.00 0.00		
			33.25	0.00	0.00	0.00	33.25	0.00		
	Employee Total:		43.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	43.00	0.00		
140 - Kate Beckett	03/26/2015 03/31/2015 03/31/2015	10009 10011 10007	9.75 19.75 13.50	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	9.75 19.75 13.50	0.00 0.00 0.00		
			33.25	0.00	0.00	0.00	33.25	0.00		
	Employee Total:		43.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	43.00	0.00		
144 - Amanda Rollins	03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10015 10007 10047	14.00 22.40 8.83	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	14.00 22.40 8.83	0.00 0.00 0.00		
	03/31/2015	10007	45.23 13.50	0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00	45.23 13.50	0.00 0.00		
145 - Rafael Barba	Employee Total: 03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10007 10008	58.73 22.40 14.75	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	58.73 22.40 14.75	0.00 0.00 0.00		
	03/31/2015 04/01/2015	10006 10006	37.15 18.34 16.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	37.15 18.34 16.00	0.00 0.00 1.60		
146 - Elliot Stabler	Employee Total: 03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10007 10047 10028	71.49 22.40 8.84 28.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	71.49 22.40 8.84 28.00	1.60 0.00 0.00 0.00		
	03/31/2015	10005	59.24 28.67	0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00	59.24 28.67	0.00 0.00		
147 - Finn Tutuola	Employee Total: 03/26/2015 03/26/2015 03/26/2015	10007 10008 10047	87.91 22.40 14.75 8.84	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	87.91 22.40 14.75 8.84	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00		
	03/31/2015	10005	45.99 28.66	0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00	45.99 28.66	0.00 0.00		

Figure 47 Selecting Multiple Days and Sorting by Server Example

NCR V:YIX

Selecting one day and sorting by check

Sorting the Employee Daily Sales and Tip Distribution report by check is helpful if an employee is confused about the amount of sales and tips received. The potential exists for a check to be distributed multiple times and the checkout report and clock-out chit may reflect different amounts; the report shows the amounts after the final distribution. For example, from check 10005, Rafael receives \$18.34, and Finn and Nick receive \$18.33.

10 - Aloha Café 555 Fifth Avenue Naples, Florida 34	south 4102		Employee Da	ily Sale: C	s and T 13/31/201	īp Disti ⁵	ributior	n Report	Page 1 of 1 04/07/2015 11:56 AM 1421 Printed by: Seeded Administrator
Date	Check #	Employee Name	Tippable Sales	Auto Gratuity	CCTips	Wage Gratuity	Gross Amount	Tipshare Contribution	
03/31/2015	10005	135 - Olivia Benson 146 - Elliot Stabler 147 - Finn Tutuola	28.67 28.67 28.66	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00	28.67 28.67 28.66	0.00 0.00 0.00	
03/31/2015	10006	145 - Rafael Barba 147 - Finn Tutuola 148 - Nick Amaro	86.00 18.34 18.33 18.33	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	86.00 18.34 18.33 18.33	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	
03/31/2015	10007	139 - Richard Castle 140 - Kate Beckett 144 - Amanda Rollins 152 - Kevin Ryan	55.00 13.50 13.50 13.50 13.50 13.50	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	55.00 13.50 13.50 13.50 13.50	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	
03/31/2015	10011	139 - Richard Castle 140 - Kate Beckett 153 - Alexis Carrington	54.00 19.75 19.75 19.75 19.75	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	54.00 19.75 19.75 19.75	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	
			59.25	0.00	0.00	0.00	59.25	0.00	
2015	10011	139 - Richard Castle 140 - Kate Beckett 153 - Alexis Carrington	54.00 19.75 19.75 19.75 59.25 254.25	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	54.00 19.75 19.75 19.75 59.25 254.25	0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00	

Figure 48 Selecting One Day and Sorting by Check Example

Viewing team sales using the server sales report

The Server Sales Report verifies the financial responsibility of a server during a shift. Use the 'Team Sales' option to add team sales, credit card tips, and tip share contribution available from team checks to the report.

To generate a Server Sales Detail report in which you include a team sales section:

- Select Reports > Aloha Point-of-Sale > Sales > Server Sales Detail. The Server Report dialog box appears.
- 2. Select the **date(s)** to include in the report.
- 3. Select the **employee(s)** to include in the report, or select **Select All Employees** to include every employee in the report.



4. To include team sales in the report, click **Settings**. The Server Cash Report Settings dialog box appears.



Figure 49 Team Sales Option on Server Cash Report Settings Dialog Box

- 5. Under 'Team Sales' type a **number** for the report position. Be sure to use a number not already in use on the report.
- 6. Click **OK**.







Figure 50 Server Sales Report

- 8. Click **Close** to close the report.
- 9. Click **Close** to close the Server Report dialog box.



Viewing sales and tip distribution activity using BOH audit report

You can now view transactions related to changes made to shift or check teams using the Audit report. You can also audit transactions related to the distribution of checks using this report.

- 1. Select **Reports > Aloha Point-of-Sale > Audits**. The Audits dialog box appears.
- 2. Select a **date** from the 'Select date' drop-down list and click **OK**. The Select Transactions to Audit dialog box appears.



Figure 51 Select Transactions to Audit Dialog Box

- 3. To view the teams and who created them, select Manage SIs & Tip Dist Team.
- 4. To view information regarding the distributions of checks, select **Sales & Tips Distribution**.
- 5. Select the employee(s) to include in the Audit report
- 6. Select **Print Landscape**, if necessary.



7.	Click View,	Print,	or	Export to	review the	report.
		,	•••			

	10 - Aloha Café 555 Fifth Avenue 9	South	Audit Report	Page 1 of 2
	5551 htt /wende (Jodan	Date of Business: 03/26/2015	04/06/2015 4:42 PM
				Printed by: Seeded Administrator
	Time	Type	Transaction	
	03:24 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS		AM BLUE
The 'Manage Sales Teams' type shows the employee who created	03:24 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Member(s): Check Team:#100 135 Olivia Benson 141 George Huang 146 Elliot Stabler 149 Chester Lake	01 TEAM BLUE
a team.	03:25 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Team: Check Team-#10002 TE Check #: 10009	AM RED
	03:25 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Member(s): Check Team-#100 139 Richard Castle 140 Kate Beckett 148 Nick Amaro 150 Alexis Castle	02 TEAM RED
	03:27 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Team: Check Team-#10003 TE Check #: 10011	AM GREEN
	03:27 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Member(s): Check Team-#100 153 Alexis Carrington 160 Krystle Carrington 161 Denver Carrington	03 TEAM GREEN
	03:45 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Team: Check Team-#10004 TE Check #: 10015	AM PINK
	03:45 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Member(s): Check Team-#100 136 Alexander Luthor 144 Amanda Rollins 148 Nick Amaro 152 Kevin Ryan	04 TEAM PINK
The 'Sales & Tip Dist'	03:46 PM	, SALES & TIP DIST	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Completed FOH Distribution for Check 139 Richard Castle 140 Kate Beckett 148 Nick Amaro 150 Alexis Castle	<#:10009
type shows the employee who per- formed the sales and tip distribution	03:46 PM	SALES & TIP DIST	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Completed FOH Distribution for Check 136 Alexander Luthor 144 Amanda Rollins 148 Nick Amaro 152 Kevin Ryan	<#10015
	10:02 AM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Member(s): Check Team-#100 162 Richard Grayson	03 TEAM GREEN
	10:18 AM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Member(s): Check Team-#100 163 Bucky Barnes	03 TEAM GREEN
	02:30 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Removed Member(s): Check Team-#1 162 Richard Grayson 163 Bucky Barnes	0003 TEAM GREEN
	03:17 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Team: Shift Team-#10005 WIN	DSOR WEDDING
	03:17 PM	MANAGE SALES TEAMS	EMP: 126 Lana Lang Added Member(s): Shift Team#10005 129 Richard Pasti	

Figure 52 Audit Report - Sales & Tip Distribution

- 8. Click **Done** to close the report.
- 9. Click Cancel to close the Select Transactions to Audit dialog box.
- 10. Click **Cancel** to close the Select Date of Reprint dialog box.

The following is a comprehensive list of reports impacted by the Sales and Tip Distribution function:

- BOH Sales and Tip Distribution Report
- FOH Server Sales Report
- FOH Sales Report
- BOH Server Sales Report (new settings available)
- BOH Performance Measures Report
- BOH Labor Report



© 2024 NCR Voyix. All rights reserved. NCR Voyix — Confidential Use and Disclose Solely Pursuant to Company Instructions

- BOH Tip Income Report
- BOH Employee Tip Report
- BOH Audit Report (new settings available)
- BOH Front-of-House Cash Owed Report

Tip

If you utilize tip pools, the Front-of-House Cash Owed report may not display accurate numbers and you should not rely on these totals.



Troubleshooting Sales and Tip Distribution

We cover the following troubleshooting topics for the Sales and Tip Distribution feature.

Contributor to tip-share pool configuration does not match

The following message appears when you create a team and select an employee with a job code for which the tip-share contribution configuration does not match the others on the team.



Figure 53 Selected Job Code - Contributes to Tip-Share Pool

If one employee job code (clocked in or scheduled to work) pays tip share, then the job code for all employees on the team must also pay tip share. You cannot create a team with mixed job code configurations with regard to tip-share contribution, either they do, or they do not, contribute, to a tip-share pool.

Employee clock in job code warning message

After team creation, if an employee assigned to a team clocks in to the FOH using a job code that does not contribute to a tip-share pool when the others on the team contribute, a warning message appears, 'You have been assigned to a team that pays tip share, and your current clock in job code does not pay tip share. You will be excluded from the team sales and tip distribution.' The system allows the employee to clock in and an asterisk appears next to the employee name. The employee does not receive a share of the sales and tips.

Unable to save sales and tip distribution changes

If you cannot save your distribution changes when you exit the Sales and Tip Distribution Check Selection dialog box, the FOH may not be running. This only occurs when you select 'Current' as your 'Day range to perform sales and tip distribution.' The FOH terminal should always be running.



No data to report

10 - Aloha Café 555 Fifth Avenue South Naples, Florida 34102	Employee Daily Sales and Tip Distribution Report 03/31/2015	Page 1 of 1 04/07/2015 2:04 PM 1421 Printed by: Seeded Administrator
	No Data To Report	

Figure 54 No Data to Report

If 'No Data to Report' appears on the Employee Daily Sales and Tip Distribution report, only a date was selected for the search criteria. You must select at least one employee to generate the report successfully.



Sales and Tip Distribution, Feature Focus Guide

NCR Voyix welcomes your feedback on this document. Your comments can be of great value in helping us improve our information products. Please contact us using the following email address: Documentation.HSR@NCRVoyix.com

